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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

December 2nd Mom’s Pantry Orders ready to pick up. 

December 4th Bosses Christmas Party 

December 9th Christmas light tour  

December 10th Last Day to Drop off Food Bank Donations 

December 12th Old Fashioned Christmas  

December 15th Nomination Day 

December 24th Christmas Eve celebration at EOL 

December 25th Christmas Day 

December 26th Boxing Day 

January 1st New Year’s Day 

January 19th Election Day 

May 1st 2022 Blingo 

July 1st – 3rd 2022 Eatonia Centennial  

December 2021 

TOWN OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 

HOLIDAY HOURS 
Closed at noon Friday, Dec 24th 

Closed Monday, Dec 27th 

Closed Tuesday, Dec 28th            

Closed at noon Friday, Dec 31st 

Closed Monday Jan 3rd           
 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday  

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday  

9:00am – 12:00pm 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 

HOLIDAY HOURS 

Closed Saturday, Dec 25 
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EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS THE  

22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

 

 GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Please have your bin out on the street  

by 7:00 a.m. 
 

Monday, December 6th          

Monday, December 20th 

  

 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

                   Thursday, December 2nd       
Thursday, December 16th  
Thursday, December 30th 

 
  
 
 
 

CONDITIONS OF ADVERTISING ACCEPTANCE 

INCLUDING DISPLAY 

All advertising is subject to publisher’s approval. 

Proofs of the advertisement will be sent out to all 

advertisers prior to printing. Any errors thereafter we 

will not accept responsibility for. We ask that all ads 

are submitted in a timely manner to allow enough 

time to process the proofs. 

PLEASE READ YOUR AD 

 

TAXES 
 

In December, 2021 a 1% Penalty per 

month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2022 a 10% penalty will 

be charged on all outstanding taxes 

 

 
WATER METER READINGS 

 

Notices via phone call, text message, and email 
Will be sent out this month. 

 
We ask that all residents submit their reading(s) 

By Monday December 20th  
 

You can submit your reading by calling the office 
At 306-967-2251 or online at www.eatonia.ca 

 

 

Just a reminder if you need to remove any excess 

snow from your property it can be taken to the 

Sports Grounds and put on the south side of the 

football field and ball diamond fence. Please do not 

push any snow onto town property such as the 

streets or block sidewalks and back alleys. 

Thanking you in advance for your cooperation. 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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Somerville Digital Sign 
Somerville Digital Sign is a unique advertising 

digital sign to advertise your business needs, 

community events, birthdays, baby announcements, 

anniversaries, engagements, hockey games, 

reunions and employment postings. 

Commercial spots are 10 seconds long, minimum of 

288 reps/24 hours a day, 7 days a week.   

Creative designs by our Digital Sign Animator are 

available upon request. 

Cost:  $60 a week Commercial/Business 

Promotions 

$25 a week Community Events & 

Announcements                                          
*Taxes not included in prices *Prices subject to change 

Creative designs for an animated commercial or a 

static commercial can be discussed at time of 

booking. 

Please call our Digital Sign Coordinator Viv Verm at 

306-967-2101 if you have any questions or if you 

would like to discuss your options. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Handi Van will be taking the residents of  
EOL on a light tour. 

 
Show your Christmas spirit and turn your 
lights on the evening of December 9, 2021 

Alternate date December 16, 2021 
                          Compliments of the 

Eatonia Health District Foundation Board 
 



 

P a g e  4 | 20 

 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN www.eatonia.ca 
 

 



 

P a g e  5 | 20 

 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN www.eatonia.ca 
 

                                                          TOWN OF EATONIA  
2021 MUNICIPAL BY-ELECTION 

 

 
Important Dates:  

 Nomination Period – November 22 to December 15, 2021 at 4:00 p.m.  
 Nomination Day (last day to submit nominations) – Wednesday, December 15, 2021 at 4:00 p.m.  
 Election Day – Wednesday, January 19, 2022 

 
Who can Run as an Election Candidate:  
A person can be nominated as a candidate for Councillor if they:  

a) will be at least 18 years of age or older on election day;   

b) are a Canadian citizen;  

c) have been a resident of the Town of Eatonia for at least three consecutive months before submitting their 

nomination paper and public disclosure statement; and  

d) have been a resident of Saskatchewan for at least six consecutive months before submitting their nomination 

papers.  

Process for Nominating a Candidate:   
Nomination papers will be available from the Town Office in person, by email, or online.  To be nominated a person 
must file their completed nomination paper and public disclosure statement with the Returning Officer or Nomination 
Officer during the nomination period during normal office hours and on Nomination Day (December 15, 2021) from 9:00 
a.m. to 4:00 p.m.   
 
Contents of the Nomination Paper:  

 The name and civic address of the person being nominated;  
 The signature of at least five qualified voters of the Town with their name and civic address;  
 The candidate’s acceptance statement, which is signed by the candidate and witnessed by two people; who do 

not need to be voters or nominators; and  
 A completed disclosure statement which lists any potential conflicts of interest the candidate holds, must be 

filed along with the nomination paper.  You can obtain further information on public disclosure statements from 
the Town Office or at www.saskatchewan.ca.  Public disclosure statements will be available from the Town 
Office in person, by email, or online.    

It is the responsibility of the candidate to ensure the contents of their nomination paper are valid.      
 

Additional Provisions:   
 A voter may sign the nomination papers of more than one person.  
 No candidate may nominate themselves.  
 A receipt for the nomination will be issued when the form is filed at the Town Office.   

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.saskatchewan.ca/
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  Who can Vote in an Election:  
A person can vote in a municipal election if they:  

a) Are at least 18 year of age or older on election day;  
b) Are a Canadian citizen on election day;  
c) Have been a resident of Saskatchewan for at least six consecutive months before election day; and either  
d) Have been a resident of Eatonia for at least three consecutive months before Election Day OR is the owner of 

assessable land in the Town for at least three consecutive months before Election Day.  
 

Filing the Nomination Paper:  
A nomination form and public disclosure statement may be submitted to the Returning Officer or Nomination Officer by:  

 Dropping off at the Town Office at 202 Main Street, Eatonia  
 Registered or ordinary mail to  

Town of Eatonia  
Box 237 
Eatonia, SK  
S0L 0Y0  

 Fax to 306-967-2267 
 Email to eatonia@sasktel.net  

 
The Returning Officer or Nomination Officer will accept the completed nomination paper and public disclosure 
statement and issue a receipt to the candidate.   
 
After receiving a nomination, the Returning Officer or Nomination Officer will post a copy of the nomination form and 
public disclosure statement for public inspection.   
 
Withdrawal of Nomination:  
Nominations may be withdrawn by filing a written request with the Returning Officer signed by the nominated person.  
The nominee’s signature must be witnessed by either the Returning Officer or two other people.   
 
Nominations can be withdrawn any time up until 24 hours after the close of nominations (4:00 p.m. on December 16, 
2021).   
 
Please contact the Town Office if you have any questions about the 2021 Municipal By-Election.   

                                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:eatonia@sasktel.net
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FORM H  

(Section 66 of the Act) 

  

NOTICE OF CALL FOR NOMINATIONS  

MUNICIPAL BY-ELECTION  

 
PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that nominations of candidates for the office of: 

 

Councillor: Town of Eatonia 

Number to be Elected - 1 

 

will be received by the undersigned on the 15th day of December, 2021 from 9:00 a.m. to 

4:00 p.m. at the Eatonia Town Office, 202 Main Street 

 

AND 

 

during regular business hours on November 22nd to December 14th, 2021, at the Eatonia Town Office, 202 Main Street 

 

Nomination forms may be obtained at the Eatonia Town Office, 202 Main Street 

 

Dated this 22nd day of November, 2021. 

 

Cheryl Bailey 

Returning Officer 
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Eatonia Library will be having a gently used book sale for 

the month of December.  

No book priced over $1.00 each. Fill a plastic bag supplied 

by the librarian for $3.00. 

There will be prize draws to enter when purchasing books 

and borrowing library books.  

Watch for updates on the Eatonia library Facebook page or 

come to the library to see what we have to offer. Books 

make great Christmas gifts and at these low prices, you can 

get books for everyone on your Christmas list, including 

yourself.  

See you at the Eatonia Library … and used book store.  

The library will be open regular hours during the 

Christmas season. The library hours are: 

Tuesday     11:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

                 Wednesday            2:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 

Thursday    11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. 

 

Thank you to everyone who purchased a Nutter’s Gift Tray 

in support of the library. 

 

Watch for posters for date and time when the Nutter’s 

trays will be available for pickup. 

 

The staff of the Eatonia Library, Bunty and Charlene, and 

the Library Board wish all of our patrons and the residents 

of Eatonia and surrounding area a very Merry Christmas 

and happy, healthy and prosperous New Year.  
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OCTOBER 2020 

Thank you for Caring and Sharing!  
 

Donor’s Choice total was a heartwarming $19,500. $10,715 will remain in the community. 
 

The Committee members gratefully acknowledge all supporters, including Eatonia Agencies and the Town Office for their willing 
cooperation, and Prairie Centre Credit Union for their generous donation for administrative costs. 

  1. The Arthritis Society    $   275.00 14. Heart & Stroke Foundation of SK $    585.00 

  2. Canadian Cancer Society $ 1125.00 15. SK Lung Association                  $    180.00 

  3. West Central Crisis Centre $ 1160.00 16. Schizophrenia Society of SK  $      70.00 

  4. The Salvation Army  $ 1040.00 17. Cdn Cystic Fibrosis Foundation     $     170.00 

  5. SK Abilities Council  $   200.00                18. Cemetery Fund:  E $3955 M $195 $    4150.00 

  6. Multiple Sclerosis Society $   490.00 19. HIV/AIDS Saskatoon                                 $       75.00   

  7. Canadian Bible Society $     95.00 20. Alzheimer Society of SK  $     680.00 

  8. SK Cerebral Palsy Assoc. $     70.00 21. Canadian Diabetes Association                  $    565.00 

  9. Canadian Liver Foundation $   140.00               22. Eatonia Oasis Living                   $   4625.00 

10. Kidney Foundation of Can. $   190.00 23. Eatonia Community Services Co-op $   1740.00 

11. Cdn Mental Health Assoc. $   500.00 24. Crohn’s and Colitis SK                  $       40.00 

12. CNIB   $   145.00 25. Eatonia Heritage Park                  $     200.00 

13. Cdn Red Cross Society $   790.00 26. STARS    $       50.00 

      27. Kindersley & District Food Bank  $     150.00 

             TOTAL:    $19,500.00 

 

MANTARIO LIONS ANNUAL COMMUNITY BIRTHDAY CALENDARS 

They Are Being Ordered and We Need To Know If You Want To Renew Your Family Calendar 

Please call Sam Francis 306-430-1720 or email francis.s@shaw.ca                                                                                          

or call Sharon Steinke 306-463-7995 or 306-967-2651.                                                                                                             

Call Kevin Butt 306-460-7326 or 306-967-2643 if you have any questions. 

  

This year we would like everyone to pay for the calendar in advance so we know how many to order. $15 per calendar 

for up to 8 listings and $1 per listings over 8. 

 

Please order by February 1st 2022 

You can mail a cheque to                                                                                                                                                             

Mantario Lions                                                                                                                                                                                  

Box 49                                                                                                                                                                                              

Mantario, SK                                                                                                                                                                                            

S0L 2J0 

Or e-transfer to mantariolionsclub@gmail.com 

Thank You for the continuous support of the Lions Club with all of the community projects.                                                                        

We wish everyone a Merry Christmas and A Happy New Year, stay safe.                                                                          

Mantario Lions Club                                                  
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Eatonia Fire Brigade would like to thank 

Somerville FARMS (2014) LTD. 

For donating the cost of washing the 

fire trucks as well as the use of the 

wash bay. 

Prairie Oasis Fitness Club 

Thank you to everyone who supported the Mom’s 

Pantry fundraiser again. It was a great success and we 

hope that everyone enjoys their items. 

Mom’s Pantry orders will be available for pick up on 

Thursday Dec 2/21 from 10:00 am to 5:00pm at the 

Town office at 202 main street 

The Board will be holding the Mom’s Pantry 

fundraiser annually closer to the Christmas Season. 

Watch for details next year. 
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So Wow!… it is now Over 20 years that the 

Eatonia Community Catering Group has been 

participating with the functions at the Eatonia 

Community Hall.  The Eatonia Catering Group 

has assisted in paying off the initial debt of the 

building, has continued to donate funds back to 

the community, and keeps the funds flowing, 

while equipping one of the most Impressive Hall 

kitchens.  Our Challenge now is to Continue!! 

One of the more well-known benefits of 

volunteering is the impact on the community.  

Volunteering allows you to connect to your 

community and make it a better place.   Unpaid 

volunteers are often the glue that holds a 

community together. Also spending some time 

volunteering helps you make new friends and 

have an overall effect on your well-being, 

expand your network and boost your social skills.  

Thanks for reading this and to those who have 

helped the Eatonia Catering Committee in any 

way, without your help we could not succeed.  

IF this Cater Group is going to be able to 
continue – we are in Desperate need of workers 
for events AND 
Also New Members to join the Committee as 
Convenors and/or helpers. 
 
If we do NOT get any response – with Deep 
regret - the Cater Committee will have to 
Dissolve – Effective December 31, 2021. 
 
If you are interested in joining… please call 
Shannon – 306-460-6602 or 
Brenda – 306-460-7978 
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Eatonia Oasis Living would like to 

thank our former hairdresser for 

providing over 25 years of hair 

services for our residents.  We will 

miss you! 
 

 

 

 

 

OPPORTUNITY:   

Looking for a hairdresser to come in 1-2 days a week 

to provide hair services for the residents of Eatonia 

Oasis Living.  Must be able to provide own supplies 

(rollers, perms, capes, etc.) the salon is equipped with 

a hair sink, hairdressing chair and a hooded drier.  

Towels are also provided and laundered in the 

facility.  If you would like more information, please 

contact Cora at 306-967-2447. 
 

 

The staff of Eatonia Oasis Living would like to thank Steritch 

for the #HometownHeroes Award!! What a nice surprise!! A 

variety of snacks, drinks, condiments, and more were brought 

to us by Gemma Knuttila, who also was the one who 

nominated us! Working through these trying times can be 

quite disheartening, and its gestures like this (and we’ve had 

a few!) that keep us going!! We feel loved!! 

Employment opportunity at Eatonia Oasis Living  

We need casual staff- Kitchen, Resident Care Aide. 

 

Not sure if it is the right fit for you? Stop by, get a 

tour, and ask some questions! Come and see what it is 

all about!! 

 

(Note: must be fully vaccinated to come into the 

home and fully vaccinated prior to employment. 

 

 

Please apply by email, mail or fax your resume to: 

Eatonia Oasis Living 

Box 217 

Eatonia Sk S0L 0Y0 

Fax: 306-967-2434 

Email: eol@sasktel.net 

Phone: 306-967-2447 
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It is great to see the arena busy again this 

year. Thank you to everyone who volunteered 

with making ice and painting the lines. 

You can find the arena schedule on The Town 

of Eatonia website, click recreation, and then 

arena. 

https://eatonia.ca/arena 

Thank you to Travis Dyck for donating his 

time with welding the Zamboni dump box. It 

is greatly appreciated!  

Thank you to Shawn Dudley for all of the 

years on the recreation board. 

Thank you to Dean & Fran Francis for doing 

the mural on the Southside of the arena. It 

looks great! 

 

 

DECEMBER REC NEWS 

  

If you would like to order a First 

Aid Kit, please call the Rec Office 

306-460-7130 or any Rec Board 

member. If needed for Christmas 

please order before Dec 10th. 

 

Fundraiser brought to you by Eatonia Rec Board & JorAnn Safety 
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SANTA CLAUS IS COMING  

      TO TOWN 

SUNDAY DECEMBER 12TH 

 IN FRONT OF ARENA 

          3:00 p.m. 

GOODIE BAGS WILL BE HANDED OUT 

       EVERYONE WELCOME! 

 

For Tender 

The Recreation Board is looking for 

someone to resurface 2 separate showers 

at the arena. Need to waterproof the 

showers and cover with moisture and mold 

resistant PVC. 

Request for Quotes can be submitted to: 
Eatonia Recreation Board 

Box 405 
Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 
Or 

Email – eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

Quotes must be received at the Rec Office no 
later than 4:00 p.m.  on Friday, 

Dec 10, 2021. 
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 EATONIA LIONS CLUB 

 

September 2021 

Greg and Shawn Larock-Jasper National Park via Train 

Moorease Scott-$120 

 

October 2021 

Gary Thulheimer-Elk Ridge Resort at Waskesiu 

Kyle Adamson -$120 

 
 


